Parks- State of the County

Sandy Lee Watkins Park Development:

Community Building is near completion, it will have a small kitchen, with seating for approximately 125 and a
porch wrapping two sides of the facility; this will be a perfect place for a birthday party, family reunion, or
even a wedding. We are currently installing a playground near this facility and there is a small lake for fishing
on the backside of the building, and restrooms will be installed soon as well.

In the fall of 2018 the Henderson Radio Control Flying Club began a drone technologies club after school, at
the high school, this is a youth extension of the radio control flying club at Sandy Lee Watkins Park, the goal is
for the club to have the opportunity to utilize the drone field and landing strip at the park for events and learn
more about the constant advancements in drone technology

This park has been utilized in 2019 for the Holy Name Color run, the flying clubs monthly flying, Boy Scouts
Fishing Derby, 2 weddings at Lake Davis, Sobriety Each and Every Day SEED Splash, horse trail riding, 4-H Club
events, fisherman, kayakers, photographers and bird watchers also enjoy this park

Baskett Park- Baskett Recreation recently completed their 6th successful year since the improvements of the
facility that were completed in 2014 and several additional improvements have been made in 2019 including
new outfield fencing and additional bleachers

The Fairgrounds has had much needed improvements in drainage this year as well as a much needed
investment in seating. The partnership with our local fair board resulted in several hundred volunteer hours
building the bleachers and setting up for the events earlier this month. Henderson County Fair Inc had a
hugely successfully Rodeo and dirt days thanks to community support. The Livestock Show and ham dinner is
set for July 29* with Livestock shows running through August 3. The Fair Board will be working to develop a
Junior Fair Board this fall allowing participants that meet criteria to apply for scholarship funding for graduates
in 2020.

Upcoming events include Veteran Memorial Fundraiser Rocking for Heroes and the Truckers Helping Hands
August 16™ and 17t with proceeds from this event going to local charities.

The Farmers Market is seeing a lot of growth in recent years; people have become familiar with the location
and they partner well with the Reading in the park program. They provide tokens for kids through the free
lunch program allowing them to be able to make a purchase produce at the market. The market has recently
hired a Market Master that is funded by a grant through Community Farm Alliance and they are really excited
for their future and the endless possibilities they have in collaborating on events at the fairgrounds

The reading program continues to grow each year and the partnership with the free lunch program has been
and will continue to be an important part of this event.

Charles Alexander Park continues to be a place for family and community gatherings
The Women'’s Honor Court is having a yearlong celebration of Women’s Right to Vote, the most recent event

was a walk from Methodist Hospital to the Women’s Honor Court and additional events will be hosted
through the anniversary date in 2020






